Wisconsin Public Library Consortium

Board Meeting Minutes
November 18, 2013, 1:00 p.m.
Go To Meeting

Present: Jean Anderson (SCLS), Mark Arend (WLS), Evan Bend (OWLS), Sue Cantrell (MWFLS), Melody Clair (ALS), John DeBacher (DPI), Gus Falkenberg (FLS), Noreen Fish (La Crosse PL), Jim Gingery (MCFLS), Sara Gold (WiLS), Mellanie Mercier (WCFLS), Mark Merrifield (NLS), Stef Morrill (WiLS), Steve Ohs (LLS), Rebecca Peterson (MCLS), Steve Platteter (ALS), Krista Ross (SWLS), Marla Sepnafski (WVLS), Bruce Smith (WiLS), Lin Swartz-Truesdell (KCLS), Jim Trojanowski (NWLS), Martha Van Pelt (SCLS), Molly Warren (Madison PL)

1. Call to order – start at 1:14

2. Review agenda – S. Morrill asked for inclusion of item to approve use of WPLC study in an article in Public Libraries Quarterly to be written by Joshua Morrill, who performed the study.
3. Approval of minutes from September 25, 2013  Motion to approve M. Arend, seconded by M. Van Pelt – motion passed
4. Information sharing from partners
5. Current project discussion/decisions
a. Board Elections – A nomination committee composed of M. Arend, S. Cantrell and L. Swartz-Truesdell will identify candidates.  Nominees will be presented at the January board meeting for election.  B. Smith will work with the committee.
b. Local Content – OverDrive’s Local Content only has a copyright owner needing to provide permission to his or her local library for use in the WPLC digital library and the content will only appear in the WPLC digital library.  This addresses the two major concerns of OverDrive previous local content model.  S. Gold presented that with this information it is requested the board endorse to move this forward by approving the Selection Committee developing collection policies and procedures regarding local content before adding local content to the digital library is implemented.  The target to develop these and present to the board is the January meeting.  This would be an addendum to existing policies.  M. Arend asked whose responsibility is it to create cataloging records.  This will be addressed in the policies.  E. Bend asked if these will be purchased or only gifted items.  Sara said these are gifted items.  M. Arend asked if author have ability to have item be broader than WI.  This will need to be discussed with OverDrive.  J. Debacher asked about formats, PDF or EPUB.  S. Gold said it will work with PDF and she’ll check on EPUB.  Author would be responsible for providing digital file.  Sara said this brings up question of should we provide resource for authors about how to digitize their works.
· M. Arend motioned that the board endorse this project and request S. gold moves ahead to work out procedure and policy details with Selection Committee to bring back to the board.  S. Platteter seconded.  Motion passed.
c. WPLC Support – S. Morrill presented that the 2014 WPLC project manager contract includes making changes to how digital library support.  A transition support plan was provided with the packet of information for this meeting.  The board was asked to approve to have WiLS proceed with implementing the new support plan.  S. Morrill discussed meeting virtually with E. Bend, J. Anderson, M. Claire and Steve Heser to help develop the plan.  The training will focus support, not training like patrons receive.  WiLS will train the systems and systems train the libraries.  WiLS will develop support mechanisms with one being an email discussion list.  There was discussion about current FAQ and documentation.  WiLS could take on doing this centrally and improve the information that is available.  J. Debacher mentioned any training modules that are developed could be hosted on Badger Learn Pro.
· E. Bend motioned to approve.  L. Swartz-Truesdell seconded.  Motion passed
6. Updates from previous meetings
a. Vendor Selection Committee – S. Gold has recommended the committee gets together before January to talk allocations for digital content purchasing.  There was discussion about next steps with consider other vendors and platforms, particularly for magazines.  It was noted that we are waiting to see what EBSCO comes up, which should be know the 1st quarter of the year.
b. Buying Pool Formula Committee – J. Trojanowski informed the board the committee met last week and formed a recommendation that the formula for this funding pool be changed to have 75% of each system’s share of costs determined by each system’s percentage of OverDrive use and 25% based upon each system’s population percentage.  Currently, the same two factors are used, but the percentage split is 50/50.  J. Trojanowski noted he will send out a report and cost share spread sheet to the board.  The board will take action on this recommendation at the January meeting.
c. Open Content Committee – S. Gold noted the committee hasn’t met since last board meeting.  They will convene and have something for January.  The vendor selection committee will need to put together an allocation for open content options to be explored.
d. Selection Committee – S. Gold discussed the OverDrive Multilanguage web site interface option.  J. Trojanowski recommended it be look at by the steering committee.  S. Gold mentioned streaming video will be released soon and selection committee will keep their eye on it.  E. Bend asked if there is a method for tracking titles they once had but no longer do for cataloging reasons.  S. Gold said this is in parking lot and they need to take up because there is not method.  S. Gold is talking with OverDrive to see what others are doing.  
e. 2013 YTD Budget Update – B. Smith presented the current budget status.  There were no questions.
7. New Projects/Proposals/Discussions
a. Review member's use and expectation for the gadget packs – E. Bend discussed there are some devices that are in the gadget pack that cannot be upgraded to the new OMC.  He asked if this something just for training or are we thinking we’d actually have it updated to match what patrons are bringing in.  Is it to show the latest or is it just for training?  If kept, there could be a smaller e-reader pack.  M Arend asked if having a survey of those that use it would be a good idea; survey those that have used the package and those that haven’t used it.  J. Debacher said DLT receives LSTA proposals for buying kits by systems.  B. Smith will work to develop a survey to be sent to the systems.
b. API’s discussion – B. Smith discussed that with the previously-released Discovery APIs and now the Circulation APIs, patrons can discover digital titles, check their availability, place holds and check out titles, or return titles all through the library’s OPAC.  He asked what resources and information do systems need to investigate and possible implement available API’s.  WiLS will gather information about API’s as it becomes available and is available to assist systems with any questions.
c. Renewals update – B. Smith noted OverDrive now allows one renewal of titles with certain restrictions.
d. Multilanguage discussion – S. Gold covered this in her Selection committee report.  
e. Public Libraries Quarterly - Public Libraries Quarterly asked Joshua Morrill to write an article about WPLC study and he is asking permission to do so.  M. Arend motioned approval.  S. Ohs seconded.  Motion passed.
8. Next meeting date (January 2013)
Parking Lot:
· Weeding OverDrive Collection

· Weeding/Dismantling NetLibrary Collection
